Dear WesternU Students,

As per federal regulations the Financial Aid Office is required to send out to its students annually certain consumer disclosure information. Attached is Your Rights and Responsibilities as a Financial Aid Recipient disclosure. There is no action required by you, this is strictly informational.

Thank you, The Financial Aid Office

As a student financial aid recipient at Western University of Health Sciences (WesternU) you have the right and responsibility to know and comply with certain rules governing the financial aid you receive while attending WesternU.

Know the cost of attendance for your program (including fees, books and supplies, room/board, personal expenses, transportation and any other program specific costs). Seek financial aid counseling

Know that the information regarding your financial aid application (FAFSA) and awards are kept confidential as per the Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA)

Know what financial aid programs are available at WesternU (including federal, state and institutional aid)

Know the application procedures and deadlines for each aid program

Know how your financial aid was determined based on a graduate/professional student at WesternU

Know the portion of the financial aid you receive that must be paid, the interest rate, the amount of each payment, the length of time to repay, and when repayment will begin Know that your

Know that you may receive upon request a paper copy of your Financial Aid Notice (award letter) or any other financial aid documents

Complete all applications and forms accurate and in a timely manner
Comply with financial aid application deadlines
Reapply for financial aid each year you are enrolled at WesternU and wish to continue to receive financial aid